

University Canada West

150 - 1111 Melville Street Vancouver, British Columbia Canada V66 3V6

Telephone: 694 915 9607 Pacsimile: 604 915 9677 www.ucan.ca

> Minister Amrik Virk Ministry of Advanced Education PO Box 9080 Stn Prov Govt Victoria BC V8W 9E2

via email and regular mail

September 19, 2014

Dear Minister Virk

We are writing in response to your letter dated August 26, 2014 (Ref: 97808) regarding the change of ownership of LearningWise Education Inc. (LWI), operating as University Canada West. It is indicated in your letter that the Standard Terms and Conditions of Consent under the Degree Authorization Act require the consent holder to inform the Minister of any material circumstance, such as an ownership change, which may change the scope of consent.

s.21

The administrative and academic structures provided by GUS for your consideration in approving their entity as purchasers will remain in place, thus ensuring operations will not be affected by the change of ownership. A communication plan for staff and students is under design to assist in a seamless transition.

Global University Systems B.V. and LWI administrators look forward to working with the panel appointed by the *Degree Quality Assurance Board* on the consent renewal process for the term "University" and the Master of Business Administration Degree.

In accordance with your letter and based on the information contained herein we respectfully ask that the Minister immediately remove the enrolment restriction currently attached to LWI's consent. Should further clarification be required, please contact us at your earliest convenience.

Sincerely,

Peter Chung

Countersigned,

Giobal University Systems B.V. By: Aaron Etingen, Director

Culleton, Anita Y AVED:EX

From:

Minister, AVED AVED:EX

Sent:

Tuesday, September 23, 2014 1:34 PM

To:

'chairman@primacorpventures.com'; 'aetingen@LSBF.org.uk'

Cc:

'dan.brown@ubc.ca'; 'arthur.coren@ucanwest.ca'; AVED Degree Quality Assessment

Board Secretariat AVED:EX; 'andrew.miller@primacorpventures.com';

'skintu@LSBF.org.uk'

Subject:

Attachments:

Our Ref: 98054 - Re: Response to Sept 19 letter regarding UCW Ownership change Reply to Peter Chung and Aaron Etingen - Sept 23 2014.pdf; Incoming - Chung and

Etingen - Sept 19 2014.pdf

Attached is a signed reply from Honourable Amrik Virk, Minister of Advanced Education.

Original to follow in the mail.

Office of the Minister Honourable Amrik Virk

Ministry of Advanced Education

Ph: (250) 356-0179



Our Ref: 98054

File #:

60120-20/LINC

September 23, 2014

Dr. Peter Chung, Chairman LearningWise Education Inc. 1800 – 400 Burrard St Vancouver BC V6C 3A6 Mr. Aaron Etingen, Director Global University Systems B.V. Belmont House, Station Way, Crawley, RH10 IJA United Kingdom

Dear Dr. Chung and Mr. Etingen:

Thank you for your letter of September 19, 2014 confirming the change in ownership of LearningWise Education Inc. (LWI), operating as University Canada West (UCW), to Global University Systems B.V.

In accordance with my August 26, 2014 letter, with receipt of this information I am removing the *Special Terms and Conditions of Consent* attached to LWI's consents regarding the suspension of enrolments in all UCW programs. The *Standard Terms and Conditions of Consent* continue to apply.

If you have any questions, please contact Claire Avison, Assistant Deputy Minister, by email at Claire.avison@gov.bc.ca or by phone at $\frac{\triangleright}{a}$

Sincerely,

Amrik Virk Minister

pc:

Degree Quality Assessment Board

Dr. Dan Brown, Interim Chairman, Board of Governance University Canada West

Dr. Arthur Coren, President/Vice Chancellor University Canada West

Culleton, Anita Y AVED:EX

From:

Andrew Miller < Andrew. Miller@primacorpventures.com >

Sent:

Tuesday, September 23, 2014 1:37 PM

To:

Minister, AVED AVED:EX; Peter Chung; 'aetingen@LSBF.org.uk'

Cc:

'dan.brown@ubc.ca'; Arthur Coren; AVED Degree Quality Assessment Board Secretariat

AVED:EX; 'skintu@LSBF.org.uk'

Subject:

RE: Our Ref: 98054 - Re: Response to Sept 19 letter regarding UCW Ownership change

Dear Honourable Minister Virk,

Please accept this acknowledgement of receipt with our thanks.

On behalf of Peter Chung

Andrew Miller Assistant to the Chairman

office 604.456.2261 x2103 VolP 110 2103

email andrew.miller@primacorpventures.com

Commerce Place | 1800-400 Burrard St. | Vancouver, BC | V6C 3A6



From: Minister, AVED AVED:EX [mailto:AVED.Minister@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: September-23-14 1:34 PM

To: Peter Chung; 'aetingen@LSBF.org.uk'

Cc: 'dan.brown@ubc.ca'; Arthur Coren; AVED Degree Quality Assessment Board Secretariat AVED:EX; Andrew Miller;

'skintu@LSBF.org.uk'

Subject: Our Ref: 98054 - Re: Response to Sept 19 letter regarding UCW Ownership change

Attached is a signed reply from Honourable Amrik Virk, Minister of Advanced Education.

Original to follow in the mail.

Office of the Minister Honourable Amrik Virk Ministry of Advanced Education

Ph: (250) 356-0179